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Tel: 01903 249449  Email: ferring-pc@btconnect.com

Minutes of the meeting of FERRING PARISH COUNCIL held on Monday 18th April 2016 at Ferring Village Hall. The meeting commenced at 20.00 hours.

Present:

Parish Councillors: Councillor Carole Robertson (Chairman), Councillor Terry Jackson (Vice Chairman), Councillors, Stephen Abbott, Geoff Mines, Maura Blackburn, Roger Elkins, Peter Evans, Chris Headon and Ruth Sims.
West Sussex County Councillor: Councillor Peter Evans
Arun District Councillors: Councillors Roger Elkins & Colin Oliver-Redgate
Sussex Police: Not in attendance
Residents: One resident attended 
The Chairman welcomed all present to the meeting and commenced the formal proceedings.
01-04-2016
Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Councillor Frazer Palmer.
02-04-2016
Declarations of interest

There were no declarations of interest: 
03-04-2016  Public Questions
A resident asked if Parish Council has any further update in relation to the Glebelands Centre.  Councillor Carole Robertson advised that this will be discussed under agenda item 5e.

The same resident asked if the Parish Council could consider putting a bench in the Langbury Lane Bus Stop.  It was acknowledged that, when consulting local residents regarding the installation of this bus shelter, they purposely requested that it was installed without a bench.  It was agreed that this will be an item for discussion at the next Environment Advisory Committee Meeting.
04-04-2016
Minutes of the Council Meeting held on Monday 7th March 2016
The Minutes of the Full Council Meeting of Council held on Monday 7th March 2016 were approved by Council and signed by the Chairman presiding as a correct record with following amendment.
04-03-2016 last line of first paragraph, the opportunity to ask any questions to Mrs Headon now reads the opportunity to ask any questions to Mr Headon.
05-04-2016
To receive and consider reports from Advisory Committees including the authorisation of orders for payment:

a) Environment, Footpaths and Amenities 
Councillor Geoff Mines reported on the following items:
· In relation to the extension of Patterson’s Walk, the owner of the Bluebird Café advises that the ownership of the land is in the process of being consolidated.
· Councillor Geoff Mines advised of a proposed meeting with Natural England to discuss the National Coastal footpath in West Sussex.

· It has been agreed with ADC that the Village Green frontage will be tidied and FPC will obtain further landscape advice from a professional landscaper.

· Councillor Geoff Mines advised that Benton Weatherstone is in the process of locating a suitable boulder for the commemoration of the Queens 90th Birthday.
b) Glebelands 
The Parish Clerk reported on the following item:
· In relation to the play equipment on the village green, the Parish Clerk advised that ADC have analysed 17 quotations against the criteria required and have selected a local contractor. As the quotation for the equipment has come under budget, ADC suggests that FPC can select the larger swing and enhance the existing play area to replace some worn out surfacing and some new equipment for the younger users. Councilors agreed this in principle and also suggested that the basketball area could benefit from an enhancement.  It was agreed that the Parish Clerk will discuss the options with ADC and report back to Councillors.
· Councillor Carole Robertson asked members to give thought to the option to change the name and remit of the Glebelands Committee. It was agreed that the Parish Clerk will arrange a meeting with the Chair of Glebelands and Environment Committees to discuss this matter and report back to Full Council for the final decision.
c) Highways 

Councillor Terry Jackson reported the following.
· In relation to the Ferring TRO implementation, Councillor Terry Jackson advised that he has not received and further instruction from WSCC Highways, neither has FRSA.  Councillor Peter Evans advised that he had attended a meeting to discuss the implementation and if certain road painting needed to be removed.  He advised that it was agreed the 20mph roundels will need to be removed.  Councillor Peter Evans emailed WSCC Highways and we await further instruction.
· West Sussex County Council proposes to make a permanent Traffic Regulation Order that will prohibit motor caravans from parking between 10pm and 9am on the south side of Marine Drive and Marine Crescent in Goring-by-Sea and Ferring, from the junction of Marine Crescent with Sea Place in Goring, westwards to the junction of Marine Drive with Sea Lane in Ferring. There is a formal consultation on the proposed new Order and comments should be made before 5 May 2016.

d) Planning Committee
Councillor Carole Robertson advised that the Planning Committee Meetings were held on 5th April and 18th April.
e) Neighbourhood Plan Implementation (including 3 CRTBO’S) Meeting held 21st March
· Councillor Carole Robertson reported that WSCC has agreed to a District Valuation of the Glebelands. 
· In view that Worthing Borough Council has decided to publish, and consult on, the first major document in the development of their new Local Plan. It has indicated that neither part of the Goring Gap is suitable for development.
f) Finance & General Purposes 

The Chairman presented the minutes of the meeting held on 5th April 2016.  The following matters/recommendations from the minutes were considered:

Schedule of payments – The schedule of payments were unanimously approved by the Council.
· The above were unanimously resolved by Full Council.

06-04-2016 Reports from District and County Councillors & Sussex Police 
a)
Arun District Councillor Roger Elkins reported the following points:
· Councillor Roger Elkins will be attending the meeting regarding the license application for the Bluebird Café.
· ADC has announced their new Council Chairman and Vice Chairman for 2016 – 2017.

· The order for the new swimming and leisure facility in Littlehampton is going forward.

· Reference to the local plan, the sub-committee continues with further testing in relation to house numbers as instructed by the Inspector.
b)
Arun District Councillor Colin Oliver-Redgate reported the following points:
· Councillor Colin Oliver-Redgate advised that he is working with the Cricket Club and the Tennis Club to introduce tennis session evenings. 
· It was acknowledged that the planning application for 1 Beehive Lane has been dismissed at appeal.
c) County Councillor Peter Evans reported the following points: 
· Now that there is an improvement in the weather, road surfacing and long term road repairs will now take place, this will include white line painting.

· Funding from the Operation Watershed project is now available for 2016 – 2017.

· Health & Social Care are now working together with a 700 million budget plan to support public health.

· In the relation to the Outflow, the Marine Maritime Organisation has recalled the plans for further investigation.

· Councillor Peter Evans advised the Council that he has stood down from his position as WSCC Cabinet Member.  He will continue to work on other projects and he also advised of his position as the Deputy Mayor of Chichester.

d)  Sussex Police – In the absence of PCSO Paul Bryant, Councillor Carole Robertson reported the following points:
March 2016 incidents of note:

7.3.2016 Highdown   porta cabin broken into and poly tunnel damaged

9.3.2016 Shouted at and pushed by a neighbour over a plastic chain link fence that was returned.

16.3.2016 garden fence panels damaged in twitten in sea lane.

Seven call regarding different scams recorded in March.

April 1st to the 14th incidents of note:
2.4.2016 altercation due to a lady being scarred of dogs on Ferring beach.

6.4.2016 trolley hit car in ASDA, civil matter.

10.4.2016 and 13.4.2016 break to a summer house in South drive Ferring, possibly someone using it to sleep in. Bottles seized for forensics.

Summary

Scam calls are very prevalent in the village. These can range from people pretending to be the police, computer scam, talk talk scam, credit card scam, money scam cloned card scam. The list is endless. Please do not give out any personal details when receiving an unsolicited call. 

 
07-04-2016
Reports from representatives on outside bodies: 
Health Matters – 

· There was nothing to report
School -

· There was nothing to report
Village Hall – 
· Councillor Maura Blackburn reported the following:

· The Village Hall Committee are proceeding with the charitable status and have asked Councillor Maura Blackburn to become a trustee. 

· The Caretaker has been asked to ensure that litter is removed from the external village hall grounds.

· Councillor Maura Blackburn attended a fundraising meeting arranged by Airs.  She will provide the Parish Council with details of her report.

08-04-2016  Reports from Members in respect of Meetings attended and not addressed elsewhere on the Agenda
In relation to the FRSA, Councillor Chris Headon advised the following points: 
· FRSA AGM will be held in May.

· There are two weeks planned for soakaway and gully clearance.

· There will be ten new soakaways placed within the village.

· In May, resurfacing work will take place outside the Tudor Close Public House in Ferringham Lane.

· The FRSA have been approached by the owner Glenbarrie Way and have been asked to consider adopting the road.
09-04-2016 Agenda items for future

· In relation to the WSCC Operation Watershed Funding available, it was agreed that Councillor Chris Headon and the Parish Clerk will meet to discuss possible projects.
10-04-2016  Public Bodies (admission to meetings) Act 1960 giving the Power to exclude Public and Press from the meeting – The Parish Clerk was thanked and It was resolved to pay the addition hours worked in the absence of an Assistant Parish Clerk.

The next meeting will be held Monday 6th June 2016 at 8.00pm
The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.20pm
Nadine Phibbs

Clerk to Ferring Parish Council
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